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UEA-R Primetime
Welcome to the UEA-R Primetime newsletter.  We hope 
to keep our repurposed teachers informed on life, news, 
events, issues, and highlights that are of interest to our 
UEA-R members.

One of the most exciting things at this stage in life is 
finding so many rewarding and interesting activities to 
experience and participate in.  We would love to use this 
newsletter as a means for all to share some of the 
wonderful things you have done and experienced as a 
retired educator.  

We have need of additional editors, article writers, 
pertinent news, activities, human interest,  and any other 
contributions to the newsletter.  The more the merrier!!!!

Please contact any member of our UEA-R Board and/or

Tom Nedreberg, our UEA-R president, and Cathy Boyd,  
UEA-R Board member with your ideas and contributions.


Contact Info: 

                editor        Cathy -  cathyboyd57@comcast.net	      

                co-editor   Tom-  uea.r.tom@gmail.com

	     	

Getting to know

Susan Gilman-Hasenwinkel - UEA-R Vice President

Our wonderful VP Sue with super VIP 
Ginger!!! 


Living it up in gorgeous Washington, Utah.
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Many members of UEA-Retired may not know me, and since I’m currently 
serving as the vice president of UEA-Retired, I’d like to introduce myself.

I am a native Minnesotan with a B.A. and M.A.T. in English from Augustana 
University, Sioux Falls, SD.  For 40 years, I taught mostly high school English, 
but also social studies, French, math, and physical sciences. (I have a lot of 
teaching minors because I kept switching majors.) I have also taught at most 
levels from preschool to undergraduate. I have taught in Iowa (3 years), Nigeria 
(10 years), Minnesota (3 years), and Utah (5 years in private school, 2+ at UTU, 
and 17 in Washington County public schools).

I have been a member of UEA since I started teaching at Hurricane High, 
including 16 years as an AR, WCEA exec. board for about 6 years, and vice 
president of WCEA for 5 years. At the state level, I served two terms on 
Organizing and Membership and two terms on Rules and Resolutions, including 
two years as chair. I have been on the executive board of UEA-Retired for about 
3 years, the last two as vice president.

I have 3 sons, all married, with 7 grandchildren. Since retirement, I have 
pursued hobbies like sewing, reading, and embroidery. I am an active volunteer 
at my church as well as an organist there. I live with my mini-poodle Ginger.  

CLASSROOM MEMORIES

THAT ONE STUDENT WHO 
IS ALWAYS PAYING 
ATTENTION NO MATTER 
WHAT
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UEA-R Board 

News You Can Use
Cutting Drug Prices 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services has released its first 
negotiated prescription drug prices for Medicare beneficiaries, with prices 
set to become effective January 1, 2026.  Beneficiaries will then have an 
annual $2,000 cap on their own out-of-pocket costs. Medicare prescription 
drug plans, including standalone Part D plans and Medicare Advantage 
prescription drug plans, must include selected drugs in their formularies.  
Prices will adjust each year for inflation.  More drugs 
will come under the program in coming years.

DRUG LIST 
FIASP; FIASP FLEXTOUCH; FIASP PENFILL

NOVOLOG;  NOVOLOG FLEXPEN;  NOVOLOG PENFILL

XARELTO

ELIQUIS

JANUVIA

ENTRESTO

FARXIGA

JARDIANCE

EMBREL

STELARA

IMBRUVICA       (October 2024  Kiplinger Retirement Report) 
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ELECTION INFORMATION
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Governor/Representatives
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Senate   


State School Board
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Local School Board  Races
Canyons 

Canyons School Board:
Canyons 1: Kris Millerberg and Jackson Lewis (dual recommendations)
Canyons 3: Barb Gentry


Jordan
Jordan School Board:
District 4: Erin Barrow
District 5: Mitchell Atencio

Salt Lake District Local School Board Candidates

Turner Bitton

Russ Asken

Emery District Local School Board Candidate  -  Neil Peacock
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VOTING THIS YEAR 
By Tom Nedreberg UEA-R President


In this issue of our retired newsletter, we talk about elections. You’ll see lists of UEA and Locally 
endorsed candidates for local and state office. These recommendations are based on 
questionnaires and interviews at the local or state level, reflecting candidate's views on education. 
Also on the ballot will be Amendment A, a convoluted power grab by the legislature to remove the 
Constitutional requirement to use state Income Tax money for Education. We are opposed to 
Amendment A. Also on the ballot will be Amendment D, which the Supreme Court in Utah has 
ruled will not be counted. We still recommend voting NO on it to send a message, just in case. 
Finally, the coming legislative session promises to be very active. There are already bills pre-filed 
concerning education, teaching, and unions that we need to monitor. Like UEA, UEA-R believes in 
a strong public school for every child. 
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WHAT EDUCATORS LOVE ABOUT 
RETIREMENT……


SEPTEMBER AND MAY!


ENJOY THE FALL!!!

CATHY BOYD 


EDITOR



